
The extreme Centre

I see Mr Blair and others are out and about complaining that the centre is
not strong enough. He thinks the centre ground needs reinforcing, as he
dislikes the way it is assailed by Brexiteers of all persuasions, and by the
Corbyn tendency in the Labour party. He still sees new Labour as ideal, as
the perfect balance between “the extremes”. It is high time this piece of
self serving nonsense was exposed to some criticism.

The problems with New Labour were their three main extremisms.

They took an extreme view about UK intervention in Middle Eastern wars,
believing we could use military force to create liberal democracies in
various Middle Eastern countries. The public disagreed, and the results of
their military actions despite much bravery and heroic effort by our forces
were disappointing. They did not understand or manage the politics of the
MIddle Eastern countries well, relying too much on force.

They took an extreme view about the ability of the economy to withstand a
huge build up in public and private debt and credit, before making an even
more extreme judgement to bring some banks crashing down for no good reason.
They told us they had abolished the boom-bust cycle, only to preside over the
biggest boom-bust since the Great Depression of the 1930s.

They took an extreme view about EU integration and government. Whilst telling
us each Treaty was a mild tidying up exercise with all the potency of the
Beano, they signed the UK up to a comprehensive cradle of laws and controls
making democratic government in the UK difficult. They always denied the
public a referendum vote on their centralising tendencies, always denied
their significance, and always claimed when challenged that EU laws were for
the best regardless of what they said. Their EU actions led directly to the
referendum which they helped lose.

Mr Blair needs to grasp that the world has moved on from New Labour. We now
know their economic claims were false, as their era ended with major
recession and banking crash. We know their EU policy was based on the lie
that the EU was only of interest to Conservatives, and that nothing important
was happening. We know their policy of favouring large corporations and
encouraging cheap labour from the continent to take the low paid jobs they
created was not popular with many voters.

http://www.government-world.com/the-extreme-centre/

